
NOTICE 2 

HERTFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 

The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements)(Meetings and Access to 

Information)(England) Regulations 2012 (the ‘2012 Regulations’) 

 

Capital contribution to off-site highway works, Katherine Warington School, 

Harpenden 

 

This is formal notice pursuant to Regulation 10(3) of the 2012 Regulations setting out 

the reasons why compliance with Regulation 9 is impracticable with regard to 

reaching decision(s) on the matter identified in Notice 1 dated 2 May 2019. 

 

Reasons 

 

This item of business is not shown on the Forward Plan as being considered by 

Cabinet. The Department for Education has now notified the County Council that it 

requires urgent confirmation of the County Council’s Capital contribution to off-site 

highway works to support the development of the Katherine Warington School. As 

such the consideration of this matter cannot wait until the June 2019 meeting of 

Cabinet. 

 

Accordingly there is insufficient time to wait the 28 days required by Regulation 9 

before making the decision(s). 

 

KATHRYN PETTITT 

CHIEF LEGAL OFFICER 

2 May 2019 

cc:  Vice-Chairmen of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee 

 Opposition Spokesmen 

 Group Leaders  

 Local Members 

  



PART II NOTICE  

 

HERTFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 

The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements)(Meetings and Access to 

Information)(England) Regulations 2012 (the ‘2012 Regulations’) 

 

This is formal notice  pursuant to Regulations 5(6)  and 5(7) of the 2012 Regulations 

that a report on the following item of business will be considered by a meeting of 

Cabinet on 13 May 2019:- 

 

Capital contribution to off-site highway works, Katherine Warington School, 

Harpenden – Part II report 

 

This item of business is not shown on the Forward Plan as being considered by 

Cabinet. The Department for Education has now notified the County Council that it 

requires urgent confirmation of the County Council’s Capital contribution to off-site 

highway works to support the development of the Katherine Warington School. As 

such the consideration of this matter cannot wait until the June 2019 meeting of 

Cabinet. 

 

In addition, therefore, to the papers relating to this item that will be considered in 

public (Part I) there are also papers relating to this item that will be considered in 

private as they contain confidential information provided by the Department for 

Education as defined in section 100A of the Local Government Act 1972. 

In accordance with the Regulations, the Chairman of the Council’s Overview and 

Scrutiny Committee has agreed that a decision on this item of business is urgent and 

cannot reasonably be deferred. 

 

KATHRYN PETTITT 

CHIEF LEGAL OFFICER 

2 May 2019 

cc:  Vice-Chairmen of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee 

 Opposition Spokesmen 

 Group Leaders  

 Local Members 

 


